Seven Oaks Senior Center Council Meeting
Monday, February 25, 2019
Minutes
Attendees:

Kathleen Young: Director, Courtney Gonce: Assistant Director, Jim Lightner, President,
Gale Griffin: Outgoing President, Gene Laytar: Treasurer, Carol Parks: 1st Assistant Treasurer, Anne Bauer: 2nd Assistant Treasurer, Edie Dietrich: Recording Secretary, Walt Wujek & Judy Coleman: Members-at Large, Ed Konig: Sergeant at Arms, Nancy Bach: Past President
Call to Order- 12:30PM
Approval of 12-17-18 Minutes posted on line and on the bulletin board
Words from Gale Griffin

Gale told the Board and members of the Council that on February 22 she handed out her resignation as president to Kathleen due to minor health issues and that Jim Lightner had accepted to take on the position of our new President. She thanked everyone for their support.
Financial Report: Gene Laytar 
 January,2019
 Total Income $32,714.00; Total Expense $4,107.00; Net Income   $28,607.00                         Total Assets $132,481.00
Gene explained that the higher total income figures are from travel income
Committee Reports:
     *Travel Report: Jim Lightner
Most of the trips are filled up with a waiting list and the information from all the trips are posted on the travel bulletin board at the entrance of the building
  International Child Report: Nancy Bach

   Thanks to everyone’s generosity we sent a birthday gift to Michella for her birthday 

    of 2-15      

Old Business:
·  Center T-Shirts- A sample of the T-shirts is displayed in the lobby and an order can be placed at the front desk- a description of the shirts is in the February’s newsletter- a new kind of T-shirt for women’s fit will be available for order at $17.00
· Christmas Brunch-the food delivered to the Eastside Shelter for Christmas brunch was very well received but they didn’t need our Seven Oaks volunteers after all

· Travel Desk- a new beautiful travel desk was delivered in January. The dark wood matches the book case behind the front desk
· Friday Café- Hazel is back but wants to cut back on her volunteer schedule- we need someone to step up from time to time to help- Hazel can be flexible to work with our schedule - we will have a food list posted in the kitchen as which food needs to be purchased with a budget of $50.00- no baking at home required- the Friday Café is occasionally sponsored  

Past Events:
· CRASE Training- Locks on classroom Doors & Stop the Bleed Kit in AED
As a CRASE recommendation we will be securing our classrooms, game room and craft room with throw bolt locks- Ed will purchase and install each lock- we also have purchase 2 Bleed Kit kept in AED- these kits are used for massive bleed wounds and available for two instances

It is important that we make ourselves familiar with the different location of the emergency exits of the Seven Oaks building and how to react and defend ourselves in an Active Shooter Event- this information will be discussed in future new member orientation- Seven Oaks is considering another future follow up training of CRASE
      New Business:
· Enhancement Fund
Council Office, Lobby & Classroom

 We will be spending $6,500.00 this year for improvement. This money is from the Enhancement Fund which is the money donated from the members each year
Council Office new furniture- new desk, shelves and file cabinet- cost $2,388.00 

A motion was passed to spend $2,388.00 to buy the new furniture

Lobby improvement- building 2 clothes closets with sliding doors and paint the pillars- total cost $7,644.00-
A motion was passed to spend $7,644.00 for improvement of the lobby

The county has their preapproved vendors to do jobs under $10,000.00- they decide what to do and we have to abide by these guidance 

Classroom- after several complaints from people taking classes and being disturbed by the noise coming from the Fitness Center, it was decided to remove the existing door, finish the wall and paint the room- this project will cost $1,500.00

A comment was made about this door built as an emergency exit
A motion was passed to spend $1,500.00 for this project

· Town Hall Meeting- 1-10-19 at Lock Raven High School- Gale Griffin, Beverly Meyler and Jim Lightner attended and Jim was the Speaker for Seven Oaks, presenting our case to increase parking for our center. Johnny Olszewski’s took our presentation and center information- a follow up call was made to Jim a week after the presentation- the members are encouraged to make phone calls to their County Executive to pursue the matter as our membership keeps increasing all the time and it is very difficult to find a parking space during major events at the center
· Walk Md Celebration-2/19- Seven Oaks was presented with a trophy and a free lunch was enjoyed by many members on 2/19

· Bus for Concert in the Park- Last year Seven Oaks shared a bus with Ateaze and Edgemere to transport members to the Oregon Park. We sold 40 tickets and Edgemere gave us 17 extra seats as they didn’t use all of theirs. The cost of renting a bus is $800.00. The cost for sharing a bus this year is $270.00- A motion was passed to spend the money to partner with Ateaze and Edgemere
· Sage Sticker on front door- SAGE is a networking organization to support & ensure that LGBT older individuals can age with respect and dignity. We received the sticker and it is already placed on our front door entrance to show that we are welcoming and treating everyone the same at Seven Oaks
· The door for the men’s bathroom was fixed in order to accommodate wheelchair users to the men’s bathroom

· Nominations for the Executive Board for next year will start this April- all positions are open and the elections will be in June
Update on Special Events: 
· Singles Dance- Jan. 25 at 12:30pm- Bruce Thomas brought his music and dancing for an afternoon of fun. 50-60 people attended
· Soup-er-Bowl- Feb. 1 - $2.00- Members and staff judged 8 different kinds of soups- It was a great success as 70-80 people attended
· Medical Cannabis- 1/15- Pharmacist Steve Seidel help us learn the safe & natural way of using Medical Cannabis- it was very well attended and people showed a lot of interest in the subject- Seven Oaks will repeat the talk in May
· Valentine’s Dance- Feb15- $2.00- There was a lot of no show as 65 people attended versus 96 signed up

· Mingle, Mix & Match- March 22- so far only women have signed up for this event and it will be cancelled if no men sign up. This is supposed to be Mingle, Mix & Match after all!

· Front desk Customer Service Training- March 29- Everyone will benefit from this training as the front desk is the first point of contact from people entering the building
*Suggestion Box- New & Follow Up from Prior Requests
  Old
Nothing to add to previous month’s requests
    New suggestions
· Sidewalks- My suggestion is that we apply salt to the macadam portion of the sidewalks when salting the main sidewalk. I was told that the director is only allowed to buy a very limited supply of salt to be used by the custodian when slippery condition happen, and that I should walk only on that portion of the sidewalk. If Towson is unwilling to purchase the extra salt, I suggest the Council purchase it. If Towson is unwilling to sprinkle the 30 feet of sidewalk, I will volunteer to do it.
Response: People shouldn’t park on the street when icy conditions but use the parking lot and the salted and shoveled sidewalks as it is safer that way.
· A bus trip was suggested and forwarded to the travel committee 
· Donation to MD Blind will be discussed at our next Board meeting
BCDA & Staff Report;
·  Center Membership 2018-19- 1,409
· Current Fitness Center Membership: 186
· 2018-2019 Enhancement Fund- $8,541.00
Courtney Gonce: Assistant Director
Courtney introduced Allison Smith who is a Girl’s Scout ambassador – 

Allison will start a project for the Golden Award- Starting this Spring in April she will do a garden outside and also plant herbs and will post recipes to use them in cooking
Kathleen Young: Director
· Shred-a Thon- Seven Oaks is working with a new sponsor for this year event which should be in June- more details to come later
· Spring Registration- 3-19- Core & More- Strength Training and Enhance Fitness classes are for early sign up and other classes later afterward
· New Poetry Workshop course for Spring- Tues AM
· Handbag Auction- 4-23
· Barre Fit class- Thursday at Inline Barre on Belair Rd- please support this class- only 10 signed up

· Strength after 60 – Kettle Bell Class- Wed AM- please feel free to go and observe the class – needs more sign up or the class will be cancelled

· Lyric MD Opera- 3/12 with lunch

· Tim Automotive: Free Car Care clinic & lunch- 4/19
· Doug Massage- People have been signing up for double appointments back to back – as there is paper work involved and clean up, it takes 25 to 27 minutes for 2 slots- In May, people who take 2 appointments will be charged $12.00 and not $10.00

· Slate Painting-4 /5- Friday 1PM- 

· Spring Walk Class- New sign up at the front desk-  start 3/26- Tues- 9:15AM and Thursday PM- the walk will take 45 minutes 

· Kathleen introduced our new librarian Peggy
Adjournment; 1:50 PM

Attendance to the meeting: 38 

Reminders:
 Next Board Meeting- March. 18 At Seven Oaks - 12:45pm 
 Next Council Meeting – April 22 - 12:30pm with Lunch at noon
Council Goals for 2018-2019
1. Create a Treasurer’s Manual
2. Update the lobby
3. Recruit new chairpersons and volunteers
4. Create a new partnership to support the Eastside Family Shelter
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